BCPS Field Trip Request ID # 11672

Trip Request By ALEX Skidmore - NBHS
Trip Name FFA Leadership Camp
Trip Date 06-30-2021

Approx. Pick-up Time 8:00AM
Return Date 06-02-2021

Approx. Return Time 4:00PM
Class/Group FFA

Student Count 5

Chaperone Count 2

Number of Vans/Buses 1
Common Carrier

Cost to Students 10

How will you pay for students who cannot afford the fee?

This trip is optional for students involved in FFA.
We plan to charge a $10 fee to secure a limited
spot and the remaining fee will be paid by FFA.

Place of Departure

Name: North Bullitt High School
Address: 3200 E Hebron Lane

City: Shepherdsville
State: KY

Destination

Name: Kentucky FFA Leadership Training Center
Address: 111 FFA Camp Road

City: Hardinsburg

State: KY

Lesson Plans

FFA Camp is a long standing tradition that prepares students for their leadership roles in the upcoming school
year. We will be taking up to 5 students who plan to be apart of the leadership team next year. These students
will attend leadership training sessions and general sessions during the three day event.

This year Camp Director and State Staff worked on a modified version of FFA camp that was approved through
the Kentucky Department of Education. Frequently asked questions regarding safety and sanitation protocols
have been asked and I am including them below. Additionally, if there are any other questions or concerns then
our Camp Director is ready to address those.



¢ The way we came up with cabin numbers was by taking the 900 square feet of the cabins and dividing
them by 144 square feet (that allows 6 feet separation in every direction) and we arrived at 7 people per
cabin. We normally have 20 sleeping spots (10 bunk beds). Each cabin has multiple air conditioners so
there will be air movement and some filtration.

e Our normal capacity for camp is 400 students, plus advisors and staff. We will be operating below 25% for
this summer to assure maximum social distancing.

e Asfar as COVID procedures, we are going to be following the "Healthy at School" guidelines and have
hired a school nurse for the summer, as well, to make sure we are doing the appropriate wellness and
temperature checks throughout the day and have proper spacing and distancing for classes and meals.

¢ \We also have the local Health Department scheduled to come in soon to prep the site to
accommodate camp.

* Any athletic activities will be open-air/outdoor activities and will follow KHSAA guidelines.

¢ Additionally, we received funding from EESR Il money to pay for the nurse, purchase PPE, hand sanitizing
stations, thermometers, outdoor tents for open-air classrooms and extra masks.

® Our leadership worked REALLY hard in Frankfort to get this through, and it was ultimately approved by
the Commissioner of KDE and the Governor's office.
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